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Excellencies, dear Colleagues, 
 
I would like to express my gratitude to the Government of Uzbekistan for organizing 
this important conference on the role of youth in efforts to prevent and counter 
violent extremism.  
 
The United Nations Secretary-General Mr. Guterres has urged us to put youth at the 
heart of our collective efforts to recover from the COVID-19 crisis,  building back 
better, and rethinking and re-energizing global activity. 
 
Indeed, the challenges that young people encounter have intensified with the 
spread of COVID-19, which has caused families and communities great uncertainty, 
disruption and fear. 
 
Terrorists are trying to take advantage of 






